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Happy May, FGP Volunteers,
Can you believe we’re approaching the end of another fantastic
school year? This year brought both heartfelt farewells and new
beginnings. We celebrated the retirement of several cherished
friends, teachers, and volunteers while welcoming new faces,
including dedicated teachers and FGP Volunteers. It’s been a year of
movement, transitions, and growth.
Through it all, FGP Volunteers have remained a steady, inspiring
force in the development and advancement of Albuquerque’s
youth. Whether in classrooms, schools, or centers, your
contributions have been noticed and deeply appreciated. We've
received countless glowing remarks from teachers and principals
throughout the year — a clear reminder that your dedication makes
a meaningful impact.
To celebrate your incredible service, we invite you to join us for the
2025 Annual Pinning Event on Friday, May 9, at the Indian Pueblo
Cultural Center. Doors open at 11:00 a.m., and we look forward to
honoring each of you.
In recognition of Older Americans Month, we’re also excited to host
our Appreciation Rail Runner Trip on May 28, from Albuquerque to
Santa Fe and back. The trip will include a special lunch at Tomasita’s
in Santa Fe. We hope as many of you as possible can join us for this
fun and relaxing day.
As we transition into summer, some of you will be preparing for
summer school, while others may enjoy a well-earned break.
Whether you're working or resting, we hope you find time to unwind,
enjoy the outdoors, and reconnect with loved ones.
Thank you for another amazing year of service. Your impact
continues to shape the future — one child at a time.

Your FGP Staff: Marie, Joni & Estelle
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Important  May  Dates Important  May  Dates 
Older American Month

2 May Teachers Volunteer Evaluations Due
9 May Annual Pinning
11 May Mother’s Day

26 May Memorial Day - Office Closed
28 May Rail Runner Trip

30 May APS Last Day of School

                                                           Jeanette Gurule was born in Albuquerque...a true New           
                                               Mexican and Albuquerquean. She went to High 

                                                  School at Rio Grande High.  She has almost always worked 
                                                with children since she graduated.  She even taught catechism    

                                 classes via the Catholic Church for a little while.   
                                               She changed it up a bit and had jobs making jewelry and       

                                          wallets for a time.  Not a career move, but different for a bit.
She had 4 children (all girls). She also has 10 grandchildren and 4 great-grandchildren with

one on the way. She just loves to spend time with them and help advance their education.  
Along with her love for children, Jeanette loves to collect pennies as well as records, CDs,

and tapes. She loves to dance, so collecting music is probably the perfect hobby.  
Here’s an interesting fact: Jeanette recently via Facebook reconnected with a long-

time/way-back friend. They were close in school through another friend.  Both of them
always had feelings for each other, but never told each other.  Fifty-four years later, they
reconnect and open up.  They became a couple and engaged to be married in the future.

Her journey to join the Foster Grandparent Program was almost totally natural, given the fact
that she has always worked with children.  She was registering her grandson for school and
a friend that she used to work with at YDI asked her what she was up to these days.  Of a

matter of timing, Jeanette said she was bored and looking for something to do. Her YDI
friend said you should check out FGP, they always need grandparents to help mentor

children. She thought I loved working with kids and missed it, and volunteering with children
could be perfect. She made the call, and here she is, a Foster Grandparent serving at

Albuquerque Bilingual Academy. She really likes her school and just loves her teachers.
Already in service the school just fits, and the teachers feel like family. We are happy to

have you at FGP Jeanette...here’s to many more years of fun and family.



Join the FGP/SCP Advisory Council!
Council Member Requirements include attending
quarterly meetings, be part of at least one sub-
committee such as recruitment or one of the event
committees and may serve as a grievance body.  We
use council members to help in the planning of special
projects and events.  Council Members do not need to
be a senior, it is not required to serve or be part of FGP
or SCP in any other capacity, just a want to help these 2
awesome programs serve our community.  If you or you
know someone that would like to help with our Advisory
Committee, please contact Joni @ 764-6421.  

Wear your FGP 
Nametag whenever you are in

Service.  At school, In-services, 
and special projects for example. 
Lost tag, please ask for a new one.

Training Requirements
All FGP Volunteers are required to

complete a minimum of 24 hours of
training per fiscal year (July - June).  If
you are low on training hours you will
be receiving a call to set up a time to
come to the FGP office to complete

training hours.  This is a grant
requirement.

Rose Mary Chavez
30 May

Timotea Olave
29 May

Shelagh Pike
9 May

Aurturo Purcella
17 May

Anita Trujillo
9 May

Elva Louissena
29 May

Volunteer Participant survey’s will be
mailed to you during the month of

May. We ask that you complete the
survey & return it in the enclosed self-

addressed stamped envelope, no
later than 

June 6, 2025.

Summer school is just around the corner. If you
would like to be placed in a summer assignment,
please contact Joni. Summer school assignment

options are APS schools, Multigenerational
Center and YDI’s.
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Ingredients:
1 ½ cups all-purpose flour
1 teaspoon baking soda
1 teaspoon baking powder
½ teaspoon salt
3 bananas, mashed
¾ cup white sugar
1 egg lightly beaten
⅓ cup butter, melted
⅓ cup packed brown sugar
2 tablespoons all-purpose flour
⅛ teaspoon ground cinnamon
1 tablespoon butter
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